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Local school board member earns prestigious statewide honor

COLUMBUS — A Washington County school board member is among five people in the state selected to receive the Ohio School Boards Association’s (OSBA) most prestigious honor. 

Kevin Worthington, a member of the Fort Frye Local Schools Board of Education, will be recognized as a 2014 All-Ohio School Board member on Nov. 12 during the OSBA Capital Conference and Trade Show in Columbus. OSBA Executive Director Richard Lewis will recognize All-Ohio School Board members on the final day of the 59th annual conference, a four-day convention attended by nearly 10,000 Ohio school board members and school leaders.

Every year, OSBA names one board of education member from each of its five regions — Central, Northeast, Northwest, Southeast and Southwest — to the All-Ohio School Board. The award recognizes outstanding service to public education and represents the dedication shown by thousands of board members across the state.
All-Ohio School Board candidates are nominated by their respective school boards; OSBA regional committees then select the five winners.

Worthington, who has been a Fort Frye board member for eight years, represents OSBA’s Southeast Region. He has served as board president or vice president for two of those years.
—more—
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The veteran board member stays engaged in his schools and community. He takes an active role in Fort Frye athletic events and attends awards assemblies, homecoming activities, school plays and graduations. He is a member of the charitable organization, Ramp Up for Jesus, which buys wheelchairs and distributes them to community members in need of one. He also is helping raise funds for Relay for Life and a new track for the district.
In nominating Worthington for the award, his colleagues wrote: “His greatest attribute as a board member is that he is a reflective researcher and does not make decisions in haste. As a veteran board member, he is a great mentor to new board members and focuses on academically moving the district forward.

“Every time a major decision is to be made, Kevin asks the board and administration, ‘What is best for our kids?’ He is very grounded and reacts to change and controversy with calmness and integrity. For him, excellence is non-negotiable.”

Worthington and his wife, Beth, live in Lowell. They have two children.
In its 59th year, OSBA leads the way to educational excellence by serving Ohio’s public school board members and the diverse districts they represent through superior service, unwavering advocacy and creative solutions. 

For more information, contact OSBA or your local school district.

    ———
Note to reporters, editors: OSBA’s All-Ohio School Board honorees have been told they are receiving the award. Please feel free to contact them for feature stories, comments or photos. Worthington’s phone number is (740) 896-2645. If you wish to cover the awards presentation in Columbus on Nov. 12, please contact Crystal Davis, whose contact information is at the top of this release.
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